
TROOP 243
November 30, 2004
Boy Scouts of America

Chartered by St. Barnabas Catholic Church

3044 Hikes Lane           Louisville, Ky  40220

Dear parents and friends of Troop 243, 

1. Troop Campout.  This month's camping trip will be at General Butler State Park in Carrolton the weekend of December 17th.  There will be scout craft patrol competitions run by the older Scouts.  A turkey with all the fixin’s will highlight a feast to be shared by the entire troop for the Saturday evening meal.  Look for permission slips at the December 1st Troop meeting.
2. Ad Altari Dei Award.  Congratulations to the following scouts who have worked very hard over the last 9 months to earn the Ad Altari Dei award:
	Matt Heuser
	Paul Barr
	Nathan Michalak

	Will Kennedy
	Patrick Dougherty
	Tyler Carr


3. New Assistant Scoutmaster.  Please welcome Ian Schuler as the newest Assistant Scoutmaster for the Troop.  Congratulations to him on completing his Eagle Scout rank this past August.
4. PLC Meeting.  Due to poor attendance at the November 28th meeting, there is another PLC meeting scheduled for December 8th at 7:00 PM at St. Barnabas.  All patrol leaders should attend.  Since this is during Patrol Meeting Week, all patrols will need to schedule their meeting at another time that week.

5. Troop Meetings.  Wednesdays.  This month the scouts will finish work on Winter Camping and begin working on the Science merit badge.

Troop meetings this month will be held at the following times and locations:

Dec 1, 7 PM – Winter Camping, St. Barnabas
Dec 8, 7 PM – PLC Meeting; Patrol Meetings this week, No Troop Meeting
Dec 15, 7 PM – Winter Camping, St. Barnabas



   Flower Sale Planning Meeting

Dec 22, 7 PM – Winter Camping, St. Barnabas

Dec 29, 7 PM – Science, St. Barnabas

6. Scouting for Food.  Thank you to everyone who helped with Scouting for Food this year!  All of the food collected went to the SEAM food bank to help those in need.
7. Scout Account Statement – Enclosed is a current statement for accounts with activity.  If you have questions please contact Kevin Dougherty phone:  243-8406, email:  KevinLDougherty@hotmail.com.

8. Flower Sale Planning Meeting.  The next Flower Sale meeting will be December 15th at 7:00 PM at St. Barnabas.  Members of the Publicity, Salesmanship, Communications and Order Processing Committees should plan to attend.  Everyone who wants to help is welcome!

9. Troop Leadership.  The Troop has two openings for Assistant Scoutmaster – Patrol Advisor.  This person assists the Patrol Leader, guides the Patrol Members, evaluates the Patrol Leader and reinforces leadership skills.  Patrol Advisors need to attend most Troop/Patrol meetings, outings and service projects.  There is also an opening for Outdoor Chair.  This person coordinates and plans the Troop’s outdoor activities.  This person is welcome, but not required, to attend Troop outings.  If you are interested in either of these positions, please contact Jerry Zimmer.
Yours in Scouting,
Jennifer Wahle, Troop Committee Secretary
The mission of Boy Scout Troop 243 is to prepare young men to make ethical choices based on the values in the Scout Oath and Law and to develop skilled leaders who encourage others to do the same.


